








Year 8 ‘Lockdown and 
Me’ Poetry Competition!

Ebonie Matthews won first place and 
Jessica Steel and Grace Smith are the 
runners up.

Y7 Competition Winners

June is the month of Pride. A celebration of diversity and 
equality for our LGBT community.

Last year at the Academy we saw lots of fantastic ways in 
which we celebrated Pride month together. This year, you 
can do this at home! By printing off an ally flag that you 
can display at home, that Mr MacDonald has emailed to all 
students.

Mr MacDonald ran a competition to design a PRIDE poster. 
Well done to everyone who entered, the winner is… Grace 
Pawson! All entries will receive house points for their 
community.

Please visit www.oasisacademywintringham.org/uploaded/
Wintringham/Curriculum/OAW_Pride_Guide.pdf to find out 
about PRIDE Month 2020 at OAW!

During lockdown we have all been told the most 
important thing we can do is to stay at home. But it’s 
also vital that we look after our physical and mental 
health. When we stay cooped up, we can start to feel 
sluggish, bored and miserable. However, there are so 
many things you can do to protect your health and 
wellbeing. Many fitness instructors, personal trainers 
and even our own sport and health department 
have taken to the internet to offer online workouts 
or classes that you can complete – all you need is 
yourself and some water.

Now we are able to meet friends outside (as long 
as we socially distance ourselves) there is a great 
opportunity for you to exercise together from simple 
things like taking a walk to playing a game of tennis. 
Now more than ever, we need our friends as it will 
boost our mental health – think of it as trying to be 
distantly social.

Health and 
Wellbeing

PRIDE Month and 

Competition Time

Congratulations to our Year 7 competition winners 
Mia Dance and Corey Foster! Thank you so much 
for all of your entries they were brilliant!

Year 9 Competition!

Thank you to everyone that 
entered the Year 9 competition, 
there were some great entries! 
The winner for the Y9 competition 
is Paris Robinson and the runner 
up is Oliver Nunn. Well done!

Year 10 Competition!
Thank you for all your fantastic entries, the winner is Isabelle 
Wilkins and her motto is, ‘Positivity in Adversity’. Well done.



We Miss You All and Can’t Wait to 
See You! Some Messages from Staff!

We miss you all. Take care 
and see you soon. 
Miss Wilkinson

Hi all, it seems far too long 
since we have been in the 
workshops problem solving 
and busily working on our 
products. I hope you are all 
well and keeping safe. Team 
DT & Computing are available 
to help and support you with 
your virtual learning, so please 
message us if you need any 
advice. There are some great 
enrichment activities to keep 
your minds busy. Keep an eye 
out for the challenges and 
competitions too. Take care. 
Mrs Firth

Hi everyone! I am missing 
you all incredibly and really 
can’t wait until we’re all back 
together again. I hope you’re 
all looking after yourselves and 
staying safe and well. Times 
are tough but remember that 
nothing lasts forever, and every 
day we are a step closer to 
being back to normal. You are 
all doing so well, even if it feels 
difficult. Keep smiling lovelies - 
I am thinking of you all 
every day! 
Miss Holmes

I hope you are all okay and 
keeping positive. Hopefully 
the sun will come out again 
for us all soon, as I am sick of 
this rain and I need my sun tan! 
Thinking of you all and can’t 
wait to see you when we’re 
allowed.

Keep safe, keep in touch and 
keep going. 
Mr MacDonald

I hope you’re looking after 
yourselves during these times. 
I’m really missing you all! Stay 
safe. 
Mr Ramster

Hi there, missing you all. I 
hope you are well and using 
your time to learn new skills, 
broaden your horizons and 
support your family. Whether 
it be immersing yourselves 
in a book, using YouTube to 
learn how to write computer 
code, setting up a webpage or 
learning to speak in a foreign 
language: you can do so many 
things! Life is precious. Value 
it and love those around you. 
Take care. 
Mr Monaghan

Hi everyone, I hope you are all 
doing well and managing to 
make the most of the weather. 
I am missing all my classes 
and it’s been lovely to hear 
from so many of you when 
returning work, you’ve all tried 
so hard. A special shout out 
to my cheerleaders who I am 
also missing immensely. You’re 
all such a crazy bunch and I 
can’t believe how much I am 
missing working with you every 
Thursday - you better not have 
forgot our routine!

I know next year seems like 
such a long way away for us to 
see you all. I cannot wait to see 
how you’ve all grown and your 
crazy lockdown haircuts. Much 
love to you all. 
Miss McDonough

Thank you to all our students 
for keeping safe and well; 
you’re doing brilliantly!! I’m 
missing you all and looking 
forward to us all being back 
together soon. Stay positive. 
Mrs Horton

Well boys and girls it’s been 
a while

Since I last saw my students’ 
smile

I miss you more each passing 
day

And there’s one thing I’d like 
to say

I hope you’re safe and taking 
care

And soon in school we’ll all 
be there!

Okay, so I’m no Dylan Thomas 
Mr Allard

I can’t wait to see you again. 
I’m really missing giving out 
my favourite ‘devoirs’ to you all 
every week! 
Mrs Lucas

Hello to everyone! I hope that 
you are all well and staying 
safe. I am so looking forward 
to seeing you back in Science, 
take care. 
Miss Jones
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We have missed you all so 
much! Hope you are all ok, 
remember we are here for you 
if you need us. Take care and 
stay safe, can’t wait to see you 
all and catch up! 
Mrs and Miss Spencer

We can’t wait to see you all 
back, keep working hard but 
most of all keep smiling. 
Miss Newham

I didn’t know just how much I 
would miss you all. You are so 
important and make such an 
amazing difference to my life. 
Mrs Castle

I hope you are all well – we’re 
all so impressed with how 
maturely you have handled this 
difficult time. Can’t wait to see 
you all again soon! All the best. 
Mr Ravi

Hi everyone, I hope you’re all 
doing well. We miss you loads! 
Keep working really hard, 
you’re all doing amazingly well. 
I can’t wait until we’re all back 
together again. Keep smiling 
and stay safe. 
Miss McHugh

Hi everyone, I hope you are 
all safe and well. We are all 
missing you so much and 
cannot wait to see you again. 
Keep smiling and don’t forget 
we are all in this together, so 
when you feel low make sure 
you speak up. We will be back 
together again soon and I am 
counting down the days! 
Mrs Clayton

Missing you all! It seems like 
a long time ago since we were 
all in school, and I am sure you 
are missing school as much as 
I am. It has been challenging 
for us all - striving to find ways 
to keep busy and active and 
keep our links to close friends 
and family – in these difficult 
times, being at home for long 
periods. The important thing 
is to continue staying positive 
and healthy and maybe take 
the opportunity to learn a new 
skill but most of all, continue 
to enjoy the time you have 
with your family. Take care, 
and stay safe! 
Mr Watson (Y9 Manager)

I am missing all your lovely 
smiles and I can’t wait to see 
you all soon. Take care, stay 
safe. 
Mrs Gallacher

Hi, I hope you are all keeping 
safe and well!! Year 11, as you 
embark on this new chapter 
in your lives, I wish you 
every success in the future. 
Whatever your chosen career 
I’m sure you will work hard 
and reach your true potential. 
Wishing you good luck, good 
health and happiness always. 
Stay safe! Best wishes! 
Mrs Jacklin

Hi all, I just wanted to say I am 
really missing you all and all 
the staff at OAW. I can’t wait 
to be back teaching you all 
geography again soon. (I can 
hear you all shout ‘yippee!’) 
Miss Harries

To all ALPs Unit Students, 
I have been missing you 
terribly and look forward to 
seeing you in the future! 
Mrs Tynan

Hi everyone, thinking about 
you all! I hope you are all well 
and keeping safe. Keep up the 
hard work that you’re all doing! 
Take care. 
Mrs Swaby

Missing you all, stay safe, see 
you soon. 
Mrs Coggan

Hello everyone! I hope you are 
all staying safe and keeping 
strong. Miss you all. 
Miss Gerisamova

I hope you are all well and are 
still keeping safe. I’m thinking 
of you all and missing you 
lots. I’ve been keeping myself 
busy with exercise, reading 
and watching lots of Netflix 
documentaries. I hope you 
have done some more fun 
things than I have! Remember, 
I am just an email away for any 
help with your work or just for 
a chat. I have loved receiving 
emails about some of your 
activities during lockdown, so 
keep them coming. 
Miss Champion


